FY23 School Closure Update
November 2, 2022

Chignik Bay School

During October 3, 2022 - October 28, 2022, State Count period, Chignik Bay School had an
average daily membership of 6. With the requirement of 10 students to ensure State funding,
with the Board’s guidance in today’s meeting, LPSD will move forward:

- Accessing alternative internet sources for keeping systems running for the maintenance
team to monitor from King Salmon

- Utilize (at a lower rate) the fuel stored on site that was already purchased from spring
2022 to keep the school in warm storage

- Keep a winter watch on-site at Chignik Bay for minimal hours each week/as needed

- Plan for a small school enrollment request in the Spring to determine actions needed
between May 2023 - September 2023

Pilot Point School

During October 3, 2022 - October 28, 2022, State Count period, Pilot Point School had an
average daily membership of 8. With the requirement of 10 students to ensure State funding,
with the Board’s guidance in today’s meeting, LPSD will move forward:

- Accessing alternative internet sources for keeping systems running for the maintenance
team to monitor from King Salmon

- Utilize the heat loop and recovery heat pump to keep the Pilot Point school in warm
closure

- Keep a winter watch on-site in Pilot Point for minimal hours each week/as needed

- Plan for a small school enrollment request in the Spring to determine actions needed
between May 2023 - September 2023



